
Beverly Woods Elementary School

PTA BOD Meeting

November 5, 2015 at 7:45am

Present:

Ellen Houpt

Michele Turner

Heather Nalls

Suzi Purdy

Lindy Gignac

Jennifer Briggs

Tiffany Martin

Sterling Oliver

Mary Rantala

Danby Donlan

Kelly Dowdy

I. Meeting called to order at 7:47am (Ellen)
II. Minutes (Ellen)
· The October 1, 2015 BOD Meeting minutes were approved.
III. Financial Report (Lindy)
· Reading Eggs:  Had to buy the next subscriber level up due to number of students so also using in first grade.  Only have a 9 month subscription since cheaper than 12 month subscription.
· Newcomers:  Increased budget by $600.  Signs purchased for Open House were $800 vs. $200 estimated.  Signs can be used for other events.
· 5th Grade Trip:  Approximately $1,000 will be leftover from trip after payment to Thunderbird made.  $110 / student was charged and included fee for t-shirt.  Arlene to investigate how this money can be spent (ie. graduation party?).  Approximately $2,700 was raised via Penny Wars and Bingo Night concessions.  (This does not include proceeds made from Brixx Dining Night out during Bingo Night.)  From these proceeds, fifth grade team bought Buddo’s class ice cream for winning Penny Wars and donut holes for all other fifth grade classes.
· Beginner Day Tees:  Investigating possible sponsorships on Beginner Day tees to save on costs (approximately $700).  Would help since Newcomers over-budget.  Sponsorship policy will be created and then possibly advertise in TimberTalk soliciting sponsors.  May also use for Fun Day tees.
IV. Invest For Success (Mary & Danby)
· Currently raised $62,000.  Timing a little different this year than prior years.  Sent 67 letters to those donors who gave a significant amount last year but had not done so this year.  Had 50% response from those letters.  Feel confident will make number as 30+ donors have yet to give but have alluded will do so.  
· Current participation rate is 47% which is an excellent rate although down from prior years (53-54%).  Average amount given is up from prior years though.  4th and 5th grade have highest participation rates (see attachment).  Kindergarten participation encouraging.  
· Once confirm outstanding corporate matches, we should get above $70,000.  
· Cassie Donochod doing a great job with check deposits.  
· Donor names will be published in December Timbertalk.  Notification was sent out in November Timbertalk and e-blast in case anyone did not want to be cited.  Thank you notes will be sent out by end of the year.  
· Need to determine who will do next year.  Advisors were a helpful addition this year.
V. Principal’s Report (Kelly)
· Staff:  Hiring Sara Spritzer as teacher assistant once her 2nd grade substitute coverage is complete.  Elizabeth Williams also hired as teacher assistant.  One more teacher assistant to be determined.  Laura Dower to return after winter holiday break.  No word on secretary hiring.
· Blue Ribbon Award Ceremony:  Kelly and Caroline traveling to DC for Blue Ribbon Award Ceremony on Tuesday.  Monday is networking function.
VI. President’s Report (Ellen)
· General Membership Meeting:  2nd General Membership Meeting of the year will be Thursday, November 12th at 6pm.  Lindy will speak about Invest For Success campaign.
· Blue Ribbon Award Signs:  Received catalog with all sorts of publicity materials.  Metal seal would be nice addition to materials received from ceremony (banner and plaque) and what we’ve already purchased (banner).    Need to find lower cost alternative.  Suzi to solicit photos from HiTech Signs for marquee banner.  Cost of ~$300 is good.
· 5th Grade Tees:  Carolina Corporate Wear is reprinting 5th grade tees for all EC students who were left off class list.
· Paidea Training:  Cheri Lowe has offered to do a short Paidea training session at our next Committee Head’s meeting.
· Spirit Wear:  Order form coming out soon with new t-shirt offering #blueribbon.  Discussion as to whether or not form should include yard signs advertising Blue Ribbon.  Cost would be approximately $20 / sign.  Will continue to discuss.
· PTA Room:  Copier not working.  Will get serviced.  Room to be cleaned out as extremely messy.
· Standing Rules:  Standing Rules approved.  Two changes:  2 VPS and their duties, and day of meeting.
VII. Vice President - Events Report (Michele)
· Bingo Night:  Event went well.
· Inclusion Week:  Went well.
· Girl’s Night Out Dance:  Committee meeting in cafeteria coming up.  Coordinate with Kelly.
· Reflections:  Michele running campaign.  Entries due November 13th.  Gail Glunz and Jean Phillips pushing participation.
VIII. Vice President - Programs Report (Heather)
· Character Ed:  Materials are being updated.
· Garden:  Currently harvesting crops.
· Lunch Monitors:  Struggling to get volunteers.  Go back to grade levels sign ups?  Continue to suggest doing a shift before or after your child’s lunch.
IX. Advocacy Report (Sterling)
· Timbertalk:  Working to create a smaller file size because getting too big to send out electronically in current format.
· Directory:  Printing has been delayed.  Meeting today to get format prepped and ready to be printed.  Getting done would be better than “beautiful”.
· Publicity:  Homeowners with current students in surrounding BWE neighborhoods have been asked to get Blue Ribbon award article published in HOA newsletter and / or on website.  Article going in Carmel Living with emphasis on how great home schools are (BWE award, Carmel & South Meck principal awards).  South Charlotte and Observer also had coverage of award.
X. Nominating (Tiffany)
· Names discussed to form committee.  In addition to BOD heads, will have a number of big Committee Head positions to also fill.
IX.  Meeting adjourned at 9:20am (Ellen)
Respectfully Submitted,

Suzi Purdy

Secretary


